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Another Ports-to-Plains Expansion Project Completed!
On Thursday, August 28th, the Ports-to-Plains Alliance joined with South Dakota to celebrate the completion of the four-lane divided highway portion of the Heartland Expressway from Interstate 90 in Rapid City, SD south to the South Dakota/Nebraska state line.  The last segment of this 82.8 mile portion of the Heartland Expressway will be opened this week at the South Dakota/Nebraska state line.
The construction of South Dakota’s Heartland Expressway corridor began in 1997 and included the expansion to four-lane divided highway and other projects on Highways 16B, 79, U.S. 18 and U.S. 385 between Interstate 90 at Rapid City and the South Dakota/ Nebraska state line.
“This is truly a big deal, not only to the South Dakota Department of Transportation but also to the contracting industry, the trucking industry and all the businesses that are impacted by the completion of this project,” said Darin Bergquist, South Dakota Secretary of Transportation.

Jim McKeon, past President of the Rapid City Chamber of Commerce, stated “Economic development in a rural community is a key factor in making this happen.”
Throughout the ceremony it was repeated several times that this is part of a larger effort that extends through South Dakota to Canada and Mexico.  Pat McElgunn of the Rapid City Chamber and Ellsworth Task Force introduced several out-of-state representatives of the Ports-to-Plains Alliance including Cal Klewin, Executive Director of the Theodore Roosevelt Expressway Association from North Dakota, Joe Kiely, Vice President of Operations of the Ports-to-Plains Alliance from Colorado and Daniel Bennett, Regional Planner of the Panhandle Area Development District, representing the Heartland Expressway Association from Nebraska.
This celebration follows the opening of the four-lane divided section of the Theodore Roosevelt Expressway in western North Dakota between Watford City, ND and Alexander, ND on August 8th.  This fourteen mile segment was the first phase of improvements from Watford City to Willison, ND.  Significant construction continues on the overall Ports-to-Plains Alliance corridor especially in in North Dakota and Texas.  To see the progress, look at the interactive map at http://www.portstoplains.com/index.php/members-partners/our-maps/interactive-web-map.
Ports-to-Plains is a grassroots alliance of communities and businesses whose mission is to advocate for a robust transportation infrastructure to promote economic  security and prosperity throughout North America’s energy and agricultural heartland.
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